
SAMUEL COHEE DRAINAGE BOARD                                                                                                   July 27, 2022                                                                                                                                                   

The Samuel Cohee Drainage Board met at 10:00 a.m. on July 27, 2022 with the following present; Mark 

Bacon, Tom Ripberger, Bob Jackman, members. Marvin L Rees. Surveyor, Ashley Perkins, Secretary, Jim 

Stewart, James Stewart, Julie Newhouse, Petitioner’s Attorney, Gary Brown and Tom Stoton.  

Surveyor presented the James Stewart et al Open Drain petition to create a new drain from 300 North 

up to Rush/Henry County line to the Board. Surveyor presented his preliminary report which can be 

found in the file. Surveyor presented his additional land report which can be found in the file. Surveyor 

than presented the maps. Jackman asked if the current Samuel Cohee Drain would have to pay on the 

new drain addition to the Samuel Cohee Drain. Surveyor said no it will all be one drain and one 

assessment. After much discussion, looking at maps and the list of landowners, the Board determined 

that the petition described at least ¾ or more of the affected land. A motion was made by Jackman, 2nd 

by Ripberger to sign this report. Motion carried.  

The hearing on the petition was set for September 12th, 2022 at 1:00 P.M. Motion made by Jackman, 2nd 

by Ripberger. Motion carried.  

With nothing else to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned on motion by Jackman, 2nd by 

Ripberger. Motion carried.  

 

_________________________   ___________________________ ______________________ 

Mark Bacon                                       Tom Ripberger                                 Bob Jackman         

 


